
 

 

 

Deborah Hollis, CU Boulder, SLDTF Coordinator introduced Mary Martin, Claremont Colleges as the 
Coordinator-elect and David Hellman of Santa Clara University as the new secretary. Minutes of the 1999 
midwinter and annual conference were distributed for approval. Both were approved. Reports were made 
from SLDTF Committees/working groups: 
*Kathy Parson, Iowa State had nothing new to report for the bibliography.*Hollis reported for Jan 
Goldsmith, UCLA who states that the Documents on Documents has not yet been shipped to ERIC but 
she will attend to this soon.  
*Louveller Luster, Virginia Commonwealth University reported that only 22 nominations have been 
received for Library Journal's State and Local Notable Documents. One web page was nominated. This 
was down from last year's nominations. She's willing to extend the deadline to February 15th.  
*Hollis is currently the SLDTF column editor for DttP. She reported that she has column material for the 
next two issues but will call on folks in the future to author columns about any/all aspects of state and 
local government resources.  
Reports and announcements were made from SLDTF liaisons: *Hollis attended the ASCLA/SLAS 
discussion group earlier in the day. The group is interested in statewide database access. What do state 
libraries offer and do they provide training? Hollis told the discussion group about Colorado by the 
Numbers, an online statistical abstract of that she and CU colleague Peggy Jobe co-author < 
http://www.colorado.edu/libraries/govpubs/online.htm>and CEDIS (Colorado Economic and 
Demographic Informatioin Service) < http://www.dlg.oem2.state.co.us/is/cedis.htm>a fee based online 
service produced by the Colorado Department of Local Affairs. Public patrons can access this database in 
four libraries across the state. Colorado state agencies subscribe to this database as well. 
*Anne Roselle, Eastern Washington University, stated that the Education Committee was  
scheduled to meet the next day. She provided highlights of the group's agenda.  
*Hollis reported for Elizabeth Bauer, University of



interest in their state publications (Colorado, Delaware, Idaho and Vermont). Those interested can get 
more information at   

.*Hollis reminded those present that the ASCLA merger had been voted down. *Hollis reported that 
Andrea Sevetson, GODORT Web Master was meeting with the folks who maintain the three Task Force 


